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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

          UPCOMING 

              EVENTS 

Quote of the Week 

Lest we forget  

                     

 

 

Thursday, 28th April 

Dad’s night 

5-7 PM 

Monday, 2nd May 

Rescheduled School 

Council Meeting 

Friday, 13th May 

Balance of 3/4 Camp 

due by 4pm 

Wednesday, 18th May 

to 

Friday, 20th May 

3/4 Camp 

Monday, 23rd May to 

Thursday, 26th May 

Book Fair 

 

 

 

Issue 11 

27th April 2016 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
 

Over the last week or so our children have been learning 

what ANZAC means to us as modern day Australians. On 

Tuesday all the students and staff had the privilege of 

watching some of our grade 6 students put on a play about 

Gallipoli.  I was not only impressed with the play and the 

actors but equally impressed with the respect that the 

children showed throughout the performance as well as 

the minutes’ silence and  the playing of the ‘Last Post’.   

Congratulations to the students for their hard work in 

putting on the play as well as the teachers directing 

behind the scenes including Gary Peel and Michelle 

Donovan.  Outstanding one and all!!! 

Staci Biggins—Brad and  Ally went to the Cranbourne 

ANZAC Day service where they represented  the school 

by laying a wreath.  Many thanks for your thoughtfulness 

on behalf of the Cranbourne Primary School community. 

Don’t forget to READ, READ READ!!! 

Loretta Hamilton 

 

 

 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO OUR   

MAY BABIES! 
 

Raj S 

Summer L 

Shaykira R 

 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,  

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

in their learning: 

Learning community Student 

FOUNDATION 
 

 

JUNIOR 

 

 

 

 

MIDDLE  

 

 

 

SENIOR 

 

 

 

 

Art  

ICT  

PE  

Assistant Principal Cruz  (FSP) 

Principal  

From the Office  

If you haven’t returned the 

Photo Permission Form that 

was sent out last term, your 

child/ren cannot appear in our 

Newsletters.  Photo permission 

is required each year therefore 

if you’d like to see your child/

ren in any of our Newsletters, 

please sign and return the   

Photo Permission 2016 form. 

Thank you to the parents who 

have paid the Essential Items in 

full and those that are making 

part payments. Remember you 

can make a direct deposit to 

the school account using the 

details below. 

 

Di Fernand 

Assistant Principal 

Curriculum   

Naplan 

Each year in May, students in grades 3, 5, 7 and 9 sit NAPLAN tests. (National Assessment           

Program—Literacy and Numeracy). This is a national assessment, that provides “point-in-time” 

information in relation to student performance. Tests fall into the following categories: 

 Literacy 

 Language Conventions 

 Writing 

 Reading 

 Numeracy 

NAPLAN is intended to complement the other assessment we complete at school, to provide        

another piece of information to help track student growth between years at school. 

Once the results are made available, we use the data to identify our strengths and weaknesses as a 

school, and to continually improve the Teaching and Learning that takes place at CPS. 

Individual student results are made available to families under the different categories. If you have 

any questions about NAPLAN, please speak to your child’s home group teacher. 

 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 

499102494 

Please put your child’s 

name in the subject 

line. 

 

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 
are celebrating this 

week!  

Healthcare and      

Pension Card       

holders, get your 

CSEF form into 

the office ASAP! 

$125/child 

Chloe H 

Robyn D 

Andrie K 

Daniel M 

Acer D 

Zuhair N 

Nelith L 

Leo L 

Audrey 

Zahra 

Amira A 

  

Mathew L.T 

Levi 

Lillie R (FSP) 

Charlotte (SSL) 

Tyler (SSL) 



Scholastic Book Fair  

  is coming! 
 

Monday 23rd May – Thursday 26
th

 May 

Located in the Portable! 

The Scholastic Book Fair is a great opportunity for you and your child to purchase books 
and stationery items, at reasonable prices – and help the school at the same time! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The book fair will be open in the portable near the gym at the following times for 
purchases: 

 

 

 

Students will receive a raffle ticket for each book purchased (NOT stationery items), to go 
in the draw to win a Scholastic Prize Pack.  

The raffle will be drawn at the completion of the Book Fair. 

See you there!! 

 

 

Monday 23/5 Tuesday 24/5 Wednesday 25/5 Thursday 26/5 

  8.30 – 8.50am 8.30 – 8.50am 8.30 – 8.50am 

1.35 – 1.55pm 1.35 – 1.55pm 1.35 – 1.55pm 1.35 – 1.55pm 

3.15 – 3.45pm 3.15 – 3.30pm 3.15 – 3.45pm 3.15 – 3.45pm 

  6.00 – 6.30pm     





 



 



 

 

 

 

Start saving your tokens 

And you can order  

Really cool prizes! 


